

## Gladstone Area Schools Board Update

November 21, 2011

Volume V

Number 11

**COMMENTS** 

Brady Downey thanked Hannahville Indian Community for the 2% Grant money (\$4,000) that was awarded to the High School math department. Jay Kulbertis mentioned that our Indian Ed and "Everyone Can Swim" programs also received a 2% Grant (\$3,000 and \$6,750 respectively) from Hannahville. Steve O'Driscoll thanked Tom Davis on the design of the Junior High athletic website.

thanked Tolli Davis on t

**AGENDA** 

Approved board agenda as presented.

**MINUTES** 

Approved the minutes of the October 17 (as amended) regular meeting and

November 8 (as presented) special meeting.

**GENERAL FUND** 

Approved payment of general fund bills numbered 42548 - 42785 in the amount

of \$1,005,093.44.

**COMMITTEE** 

Linda Howlett reviewed Finance committee meeting.

**REPORTS** 

Dr. Jay Kulbertis commented that our expanded partnership with the Rapid River schools is going very well; Parent-Teacher conferences were well attended, although overall attendance was slightly down; thanked Hannahville Indian Community for the 2% Grant money; recognized Linda Howlett as she will continue to serve the Board for another term and welcomed Richard Anderson

who will be joining the Board at the January meeting.

RETIRE

Accepted letter of intent to retire from Chris Nivison for EOY 2012.

**SCHED B** 

Accepted letter of resignation from Carrie Muse-Mead as Junior High School

Cheerleading Coach.

Awarded Junior High School Cheerleading Coach to Jeannie Woelffer.

**CLOSED SESSION** 

Held a closed session to discuss strategy for collective bargaining agreement.

**ADJOURNMENT** 

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m.